
TOWN OF BARTON 
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 

TUESDAY, APRIL 20, 2021 
 
Notice of this meeting was given to the public by posting on the municipal boards and 
by posting on Town Website: townofbarton.net.  
 
1. Call to Order, Attendance, Affidavit of Posting and Pledge of Allegiance: 
 

Chairman Kris Turner called the Annual Town Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those in 
attendance were Supervisors Mike Dricken, Dan Mueller, Jerry Meulemans, and Bill 
Russell. Treasurer Jennifer Lenzendorf, Zoning Administrator, Steve Wendelborn, 
Clerk Sherry Eckert and three concerned citizens. Affidavit of posting was read and 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by those present.  

 
2. Supervisor Mueller made a motion to approve the Minutes of the May 19, 2020 

Annual Town Meeting. Supervisor Dricken seconded. Motion carried, unanimous. 
 
3. Chairman Turner reported that in 2020 amidst a pandemic we had four successful 

elections. We signed new contracts with the West Bend Fire Department and Waste 
Management and 2020 was the first full year of Town snowplowing. A tractor was 
purchased for grass cutting and we had begun to put funds aside for a new plow 
truck. No issues with chipping. Maintenance continues on all town equipment. The 
salt shed is full. 

 
4. Questions and answer session from the public to the Town Board. 

 
Joe Peters – questioned Salisbury Road. Chairman Turner mentioned the Road Tour 
of April 3, 2021 and said there are a lot of roads that need a lot of work.  
 
Joe Peters asked about Kettle Moraine Road and all the dips.  Chairman Turner 
mentioned that it is beyond crack filling and might be beyond chip sealing.  
 
Joe Peters asked about posting board on Beaver Dam and Glacier that was removed 
due to disrepair and that it is not necessary to post on three boards if we post on 
website.  

 
5. Other business pursuant to sec. 60.10, Wisconsin Stats. 

 
The Clerk indicated the Annual Financial Report was completed and Form CT is being 
worked on. Copies were provided to those that were interested. 
 



6. Super Mueller made a motion to hold the 2022 Annual Town Meeting on the third 
Tuesday of April, which is April 19, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. Town Constituent, Joe Peters, 
seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried, unanimous. 
 

7. There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the 2021 Town of Barton 
Annual Town Meeting was made by Supervisor Dricken and seconded by Supervisor 
Meulemans. Motion carried, unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Sherry Eckert 
Town Clerk 

 
 


